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BOARD OF HEALTH

January 21, 2020
The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health.  The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be February 4, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the December 17, 2019.  
The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.  Greg’s continued to get inspected on a more frequent basis and procedures are going well.  Casa Blanca is opening soon, the Director just recommended them for their common victualer’s license.  Sweet Pizza has closed.  There will be a new Burger establishment opening on Ballardvale Street.  The building is still under construction and floor plans will be coming in for review.
New Business
Tobacco Regulations
The Director updated the Board on the new fining regulations that went into effect on November 27, 2019.  The newly-amended Massachusetts General Law Chapter 270 Section 6, subsection (d) reads as follows:  A person who violates this section shall be punished by a fine of $1000 for the first offense, $2000 for a second offense and $5000 for a third or subsequent offense.  
The Board had questions on whether the current fining schedule in our Board of Health regulations will need to be amended and/or would we just add on to the new fines.  The Director will check with Town counsel and report back at the next meeting. 
Department Business  
Olin update

Melanie Morash from the EPA is now the Project Manager for the Olin Superfund Site.  She will be sending out weekly status reports.  The Director presented the Board with the first one.  The Board also is looking for a summary on the Ecological Risk Assessment and the Health and Human Risk Assessment.  The water line project for Cook Avenue is in the design phase with the contract between Olin for the connection to 2 homes.  The other residences on Cook Avenue and Burnham Street will be allowed to connect at their own expense. 

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., second by Dr. Williams.  Voted 3-0.
_________________________________________

Recording: 

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health
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